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Dear Professor Undas, 
I would like to submit our paper entitled:
Similar prevalence of platelet factor 4/heparin immunoglobulin G antibodies in patients following cardiac surgery and other patients suspected of heparin-induced thrombocytopenia

This manuscript is not under consideration elsewhere. None of the paper’s contents have been previously published. All authors have read and approved the manuscript. 
To our best knowledge, this is the first study to assess the prevalence immunoglobulin G (IgG) antibodies against platelet factor (PF)4/heparin complexes in the first series of Polish patients undergoing cardiac surgery with extracorporeal circulation, versus other patients suspected of heparin-induced thrombocytopenia. We hypothesized that the similar rate of anti-PF4/heparin antibodies in the cardiovascular surgery patients exposed to the extracorporeal circulation and the reference group could be attributed to the fast post-operative conversion from unfractionated heparin to low-molecular-weight heparin after the surgery. Patients who experienced the thrombotic episode more frequently had ≥0.4 optical density in the immunoenzymatic test used for identification of anti-PF4/heparin antibodies. The result of ≥4 points 4T’s score (Thrombocytopenia, Timing, Thrombosis, Other causes for thrombocytopenia) was more commonly found in the patients with anti-PF4/heparin antibodies both in cardiovascular surgery group and reference group of patients. We presented an interesting case of female patient with anti-PF4/heparin antibodies elevated for four and a half years and negative result of the heparin-induced platelet activation test. 
We hope that you find space for our article in the Polish Heart Journal.
Sincerely,
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